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Michael P Powe
11 Whelan Crescent
West Hobart TAS 7000
M: 0418 248 639
22 December 2016
Mr Chris Pattas
General Manager
Australian Energy Regulator
GPO Box 520
Melbourne Vic 3001

Dear General Manager (AER)

I am a residential customer of TasNetworks and only have one supplier of this service that we can purchase from.

I do not agree with the Residential Low Voltage Customer Tariff changes.  Peak tariff charges set at times when we are at home with high demand on heating (Tasmania relays on heating by electricity more than any other state). Gas mains do not run up our street so are main option for heating is from TasNetworks or wood heater which is bad for the environment.

I do not agree with higher set service charges as this will affect me if I want to be more efficient with our house hold expenses and if we do decide to install another option for this service.

I suggest tariff changes that would be best for me and TasNetworks:
· Keep the current Tariff setup. Light/power Tariff and separate Heating/Hot Water tariff at a lower rate.
· If TasNetworks require more income just increase the Kilowatts per Hour charge for both Tariffs as normally done over many years. This would be cheaper than implementing complete new Tariff changes.
· Increase the fixed charges by CPI only which is standard across other industries.

If TasNetworks require more income like many, another option is to become more efficient (front office and back office).


Thank You for allowing me to respond to the changes with TasNetworks.


Regards,


Michael Powe
Retail Customer of TasNetworks.
